
Dear Parents,  
 

We have had a lovely start to Term 2 and it’s nice to 

have all the children back at school after the half 

term break. Whilst we are happy to be back at work, 

our thoughts do go out to those in the school 

community who are struggling during these difficult 

times.  

 

The academic year continues at pace and we have 

already achieved so much as we head towards the 

end of the calendar year. With a number of exciting 

events and activities planned for the remainder of 

the term, we will be sending you out our Christmas 

diary dates letter to help keep you up to speed in 

due course. 

 

Thank you to all parents who attended parents 

meetings prior to half term, we hope that you found 

these informative and we look forward to working 

with you moving forward to ensure that your child 

progresses. 

 

Government guidance released last Wednesday 

allows us to continue as we have been, with the 

exception of extra-curricular clubs. Breakfast club are 

able to proceed as normal. I will of course keep you 

informed of any new developments as they arise. 

 

The guidance on the new national restrictions makes 

it clear the government is continuing to prioritise the 

long term future of children and young people 

therefore early years settings and schools will remain 

open and I am very pleased that this is the case. 

 

It is very important for children and young people to 

attend their education setting for their wellbeing and 

long-term development. School attendance 

continues to be mandatory. 

 

Please could we remind you that only one parent 

should be dropping off or collecting children; on 

collection children should be taken straight home 

with no parents or pupils congregating and talking 

outside the school site. If we all play our part with the 

lockdown measures we will continue to all play our 

part in keeping everyone safe and enabling school to 

remain open. 

 

Unfortunately there seems to be a nationwide 

shortage of uniform suppliers who are able to offer us 

school fleeces.  We are still trying to source these for 

you to be able to buy for the children and we will 

update you when we have news. In the meantime 

we welcome the children wearing warm/thermal 

underclothes, long sleeved t-shirts, etc. 

 

Wishing you all a great weekend. Thanks as always for 

your continued support. 
 

Regards, 

Lindsay Wood 

Headteacher 

What to do if your child develops symptoms of COVID-

19 

If your child develops symptoms of COVID-19, they must 

not come to school and should remain at home for at 

least 10 days from the date when their symptoms 

appeared. Anyone with symptoms will be eligible for 

testing and this can be arranged via 

https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test or by 

calling 119. 
 

All other household members who remain well must stay 

at home and not leave the house for 14 days. 
 

This includes anyone in your ‘Support Bubble’. 

Further information is available at: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-

19-stay-athome-guidance/stayat-home-guidance-for-

households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection 
 

The 14-day period starts from the day when the first 

person in the house became ill. 
 

Household members should not go to work, school or 

public areas, and exercise should be taken within the 

home. 

If you require help with buying groceries, other 

shopping, picking up medication, or walking a dog, you 

should ask friends or family.  
 

Alternatively, you can order your shopping online and 

medication by phone 

or online. 
 

Household members staying at home for 14 days will 

greatly reduce the overall amount of infection the 

household could pass on to others in the community. 

 

Symptoms of COVID-19  

The most common symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) 

are recent onset of: 

 new continuous cough and/or 

 high temperature and/or  

 a loss of, or change in, normal sense of taste 

or smell (anosmia)  

For most people, coronavirus (COVID-19) will be a mild 

illness. If your child does develop symptoms, you can 

seek advice from NHS 111 at 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-

19/check-if-you-have-coronavirus-symptoms/ or by 

phoning 111.  

 
 

How to stop COVID-19 spreading There are things you 

can do to help reduce the risk of you and anyone you 

live with getting ill with COVID-19 Do  

 wash your hands with soap and water often - 

do this for at least 20 seconds 

  use hand sanitiser gel if soap and water are 

not available 

 wash your hands as soon as you get home 

 cover your mouth and nose with a tissue or 

your sleeve (not your hands) when you cough 

or sneeze  

 put used tissues in the bin immediately and 

wash your hands afterwards 

 Further information is available at 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/ 
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Last newsletter I 

explained how 

we are 

intending to use 

Teams for any 

remote learning 

which may 

need to be 

completed after 

half term and 

beyond. In addition to that guidance, I thought it may be 

useful to remind (below) when we will send work home to 

children for completion. Current arrangements for 

sending work to children who are unable to attend 

school:  

• If a child is unwell but not showing symptoms work will 

not be sent.  

• If a child awaiting a test result is unwell work will not be 

sent home.  

• If a child is awaiting a delayed test result and feels fine, 

work will be sent home as soon as possible but no later 

than the next day.  

• If a child is having to self-isolate after a positive test, 

then work will be sent home when they are feeling better. 

Parents are to inform the school, and work will be sent as 

soon as possible but no later than the next day.  

• If a child or a group of children is/are having to isolate 

(but is/are feeling well themselves) as a family or class 

member is showing symptoms or has tested positively, 

then they will be sent work home as soon as possible but 

no later than the next day. 

 • If a class of children are having to self-isolate then the 

children will be taught by the class teacher remotely 

starting on the first day of isolation if possible. 

 

All children in Years 1 to 6 now have their log ins which 

are in their reading diaries and homework books, they 

have had the opportunity to log on in school and have 

completed some tasks and we will continue to do this 

throughout the term. Each teacher will set an activity with 

their class for homework this term for them to complete 

on TEAMs. In addition to this we have also sent home with 

the children today an exercise book for them to 

complete any home learning in, please keep this safe 

until needed. 

 

A huge thank you to everyone who 

purchased Pudsey Toast and Hot Chocolate        

today for Children in Need, popular as 

always! We raised a fabulous £190 thank you everyone! 

Miss Burton is a member of 

West Berks Food Bank. As 

we did not celebrate 

Harvest this term we would 

like to collect for the Food 

Bank up to 27th November. 

Any donations of tins or 

dried food that could go to 

others in need would be gratefully received. Teachers 

will be working with children in class to discuss why we 

are collecting and to develop our “it’s ok to talk about 

it” culture at Fir Tree. Thanks in advance for your 

donations and help!  See the attached leaflet for 

ideas on what to donate. 

 

Value of the Month for November is…  
 

F R I E N D S H I P  
 

Friendship is an act of giving to others. 

 

Ideas for the theme of Friendship are: 

 Discuss ‘What is a Friend?’ 

  Talk about how we can care for our friends. 

 Get your child to draw a picture of a special friend and write 

why they like them. 

 Discuss, ‘The only way to find a friend is to be one’. 

 Talk about being a good friend and get your child to think 

about what kind of friend they are. How does being a friend 

influence their behaviour? 

 Get your child to make two lists- What have you done this 

week that was friendly to others 

 What have you done this week that was unfriendly to 

others? 

 Discuss what they write and give positive praise and 

encouragement for friendly behaviour. 

 Talk about what makes a good friend – this can be to 

brothers and sisters too! 

 
 

Anti-Bullying Week 2020 is here next week – (Monday 16th – Friday 

20th November) with the theme ‘United Against Bullying’.  

As parents and carers, we all want our children to be happy and 

safe and it is natural to worry about bullying - particularly if we 

have experienced bullying ourselves, or we think our child may be 

more vulnerable to bullying.  The good news is you are not 

alone! Every November schools throughout the United Kingdom take 

part in Anti-Bullying Week.  This is an opportunity to shine a spotlight 

on bullying and consider the steps we can take together to stop it.  

 

We will be raising awareness of Anti-bullying week through 

assemblies, lessons and activities using resources provided by the 

Anti-Bullying Alliance next week, the aims of the week are to support 

and help children to understand:  

•The definition of respect  

•That bullying is a behaviour choice  

•That we can respectfully disagree with each other i.e. we don’t 

have to be best friends or always agree with each other but we do 

have to respect each other  

•That we all need to choose to respect each other both face to face 

and online.  

 

To kick off the week we would like all children 

to come to school wearing odd socks on 

Monday 16th November to raise awareness. 
 

A huge thank you to everyone who donated towards 

the Poppy Appeal this year. It was wonderful to see 

so many pupils keen to donate and purchase a 

commemorative item. We held our 2 minute silence 

on Wednesday and remembered those who have 

put their lives on the line for us all, as always thank you 

for your support. 



 

 Over recent weeks, Fir Tree’s PTA has been working hard to transform your children’s portraits into fabulous 

keepsake tea towels! These will include portraits of all of the children and staff at Fir Tree and would make a great Christmas 

presents for family and friends. 

These will cost £4 each or there will be an offer of 3 towels for £10. The tea towels will need to be preordered so the PTA can 

ensure that there will be enough for everyone who would like one - or even three! 

A letter will be sent out in the coming weeks with details of how to order and pay for the tea towels. 

Money raised from the purchase of these tea towels will be going towards the outdoor improvements that will benefit all of Fir 

Tree’s children. 



 


